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President’s Letter - Lynne Willis 

February 2024 
Phone 910.279.4788, Email mattalynnep@aol.com 

 

 
 
Since this is the month of love, the theme for this month’s Cape Fear Shag Club meeting will be I LOVE TO 
SHAG. Show your love for shagging by wear red, pink or hearts. I look forward to seeing you this Friday night, 
February 9. 
 
Carolina Beach recognizes people who have made significant contributions to the town with plaques around the 
lake on Lake Park Boulevard in Carolina Beach. The plaque that will be installed this year will honor Chicken 
Hicks. There will be a ceremony, but the date has not been decided at this time…I will keep you posted.  
 
At the February Board meeting, it was decided to wait until a later meeting to do the Hall of Fame inductions. 
The bylaws need to be reworded and we are going to present those changes to the club before the inductions. If 
you would like more information on this or to discuss it, please contact me. My contact information is listed 
above.  
 

I hope you dance, 

Lynne, your Pres.  

 

NEWS FOR FEBRUARY 

Let’s Dance! 

 

 



February 2024   2 
 

Friday, February 9, 2024 
Beau Rivage Clubhouse 
649 Rivage Promenade 

Wilmington, NC 
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. 

 
 

Our Deejay this month is Bill Moore from Eden, NC. He plays regularly at Memories Beach Club in Atlantic 
Beach, NC, and the surrounding area. He was inducted to the Beach Music DJ Hall of Fame in 2005 and has 40 

years of experience as a beach music DJ! This will be his first visit to Cape Fear Shag Club, 
and we are excited to have him with us! Thank you, Keith Thompson, for all you do to secure 
our DJs every month. 

 

Come to the Shag Club Meeting and learn a new line dance! Mona Baker will be teaching a 
fun and easy line dance beginning at 6:45. 

 

 

Steve Haydu St. Patrick's Lo Tide Run 
The 20th Annual Steve Haydu St. Patrick's Day Lo Tide Run is back again in Carolina Beach on 

Saturday, March 16, 2024. All proceeds from registration fees, sponsors, and individual 
donors are distributed to cancer warriors in financial need. We hope to empower the 
community to come together to support and honor local cancer warriors through a fun and 

inspiring 5k and 10k race. Come decked out in your green St. Patrick's Day attire. (Can't join 
us in person, then participate Virtually!)  

Join us for this fun event! Cape Fear Shag Club always brings home the MOST SPIRITED Award! You can 
follow this link to join our team Cape Fear Shag Club and Friends. Cape Fear Shag Club and Friends: Steve Haydu 
St. Patrick's Lo Tide Run (runsignup.com) 

 

Want to participate in something different and fun? How about this!  
Headphone Party Easter Saturday on Kure Beach 

 
Get your tickets now for this incredible variety 
Headphone Party. 6 channels of non stop fun.Silent 
Disco technology on a whole new level! 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/headphone-party-easter-
saturday-on-kure-beach-tickets-793568543877 
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Don’t forget to check our CapeFearShagClub.org for upcoming events! Linda is posting all the 
local band and dance opportunities as they are discovered on the PLACES TO DANCE page! 
 
 

 

 

Shagging at The Legion 
American Legion Post 

1500 Bridge Barrier Road 
Carolina Beach 

Sundays 
 

We will have open dance from 5:30 – 8:00! The American Legion doesn’t charge an entrance fee, but please 
sign in at the front table when you arrive and remember to leave a tip in the Donation Jar on the sign-in table to 
thank the American Legion for letting us use their facility free of charge! Non-members can buy beer and wine 
at the bar when accompanied by a member. You can also join the Legion if you or a family member is a veteran 
or currently serving in the military. Information about becoming a member is available at the sign-in desk as 
well. Hope to see you this Sunday. Bring a friend! 
 

 

Shagging in Leland 
117G Village Road, NE 

Thursdays 
 
Every Thursday night from 6:30 to 9:30 come on out to GIO Fund! The bar opens at 5:00. This is a large 
facility with a great floor. There is no cover, but donations go to an animal rescue fund. We appreciate that 
Chris Rogers and GIO Fund are making their facility available for shag dancing!  
 

 
Shagging at The Vault 
612 N. Lake Park Blvd. 

Carolina Beach 
Fridays  

 
We now have another place to shag in Carolina Beach! Our friend, Jerry Lutz, is deejaying at The Vault most 
Friday nights from 6:00 to 9:00. The Vault is a very cool coffee and wine bar that just celebrated its one-year 
anniversary and is becoming more popular by the day. There is no charge at the door, so please remember to tip 
the Deejay! Check out the posts and videos on the Wilmington Shaggers, Shagging Carolina Beach, and The 
Vault CB Facebook pages for more information.  
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And saving the best for last . . .  
 

Happy Birthday to our February friends!  
 
 

 
 

 
Steve Gregory  Kara Ginter 
 
        Phyllis Bayzle   Lloyd Bowden 
 
Sonny Long   Lauren McClory 
  

 
 

 
 

Come help these folks celebrate by sharing their 

Birthday Dance on Friday, February 9, 2024! 
See you there! 


